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Saskatchewan farmers urge grain elevators to partner on solutions amid 
historic drought conditions 

 
Saskatoon (August 30, 2021) - Grower organizations representing the more than 44,000 grain, pulse and 
oilseed farmers in Saskatchewan are urging the Western Grain Elevator Association (WGEA) and its 
members to work with farmers and eliminate administration fees and reduce penalties for the 2021-2022 
growing season. 

The extreme drought, heat and wind throughout the crop year have significantly reduced harvestable grain 
and substantially increased commodity prices. Many farmers’ yields across the Prairies will be well below 
their crop insurance coverage and they will be unable to deliver on even modest grain contracts. 

Historically, farmers have been encouraged to contract some grain for fall delivery. This makes it possible 
for grain companies to develop their own marketing plans and benefits growers by allowing them to pay 
bills that come due in the fall, manage storage space, and secure a reasonable margin. In most years, 
production losses due to hail, flood or drought, are generally localized enough that it doesn’t influence 
commodity prices.  

“Growers are more likely to take advantage of forward contracts when they have fewer bins, limited cash 
flow in the fall, and when they want to manage their exposure to price risk,” says Bernie McClean, Chair of 
SaskCanola. “If grain companies are unwilling to work with farmers to find solutions, it could severely 
impact the economic stability of a large proportion of grain operations.”  

The traditional intention of administration fees is to deter farmers from cancelling contracts when they 
have the grain but want to take advantage of a higher cash price. However, when the farmer has no grain to 
sell, the deterrent is ineffective. For some, the financial implications of this drought will be devastating, and 
these penalties will worsen the situation for growers. That is why the commissions, on behalf of farmers, 
are asking the grain companies to eliminate administrative fees for the 2021-2022 crop year.  
“Farmers have worked hard to build strong relationships with grain companies, and they value those 
relationships and commitments,” added Matt Enns, Chair of SaskBarley. “We expect that the good faith we 
have built with buyers will be reciprocated when times are tough.” 
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APAS, SaskBarley, SaskCanola, SaskFlax, SaskOats, Saskatchewan Pulse Growers and SaskWheat will 
continue to advocate for a mutually agreeable solution that addresses the dire circumstances Saskatchewan 
agriculture is facing.  
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For more information or to arrange interviews, please contact: 

 
Duane Haave 
General Manager 
APAS 
dhaave@apas.ca 
306-789-7774 
 

Cole Christensen 
Communications Manager 
SaskBarley 
cole@saskbarleycommission.com 
306-250-1099 
 

Dale Leftwich 
Policy Manager 
SaskCanola 
dleftwich@saskcanola.com 
306-745-7321 

 

Wayne Thompson 
Executive Director 
SaskFlax 
wayne@saskflax.com 
306-664-1901 

Shawna Mathieson 
Executive Director 
SaskOats 
smathieson@poga.ca 
306-530-8545 

Amber Johnson 
Director of Marketing and Communications 
Saskatchewan Pulse Growers 
ajohnson@saskpulse.com 
306-668-3668 

Dallas Carpenter 
Communications Manager 
Sask Wheat 
dallas.carpenter@saskwheat.ca 
306-801-2643 
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